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CHURCH FAMILY NEWS 
 

After 27 years of service to our congregations, Lanie has retired from her work as our church office secretary.  Words 
cannot express our appreciation but we know Lanie feels the love and support from our entire church family and 
we’re excited to announce that Shay Bingham will now assume that position.  Shay has been filling in for Lanie for 
several months and we’re looking forward to her being part of our office staff.  Additionally, Joshua Holloway has not 
accepted the role of Youth Minister on a permanent basis and is planning a busy Summer for our Youth Group, 
including Miracle Field Events, a trip to Faulkner University in Montgomery, Vacation Bible School, “Last Blast” at 
North Georgia Bible Camp, etc.... Even though they’ve both been in these roles on a temporary basis for several months, please give them your support 
and encouragement.  Welcome Shay & Josh! 
 
The Eldership also wants to express our appreciation to the Search Committee for their hard work in helping our congregation attempt to find and select 
a full-time, long term Pulpit Minister.  After reviewing over 90 resumes, we brought 2 Brothers and their families to Dalton to allow them to preach to 
and interact with, our congregation.  Also, Steve Griggs asked to be considered for the job a few weeks earlier.  After all of that, we then asked for 
feedback from our congregation and you responded.   
 
The feedback clearly communicated 2 points: 

1- Many in our congregation wanted Steve to continue to preach. 
2- There were many that felt we need to “continue the search”.  Ironically, Steve’s resume indicated his desire was to preach for only 2-5 

years and part of that time would be spend mentoring a younger preacher for a more long term commitment.  As a reminder, last Fall the 
congregations feedback asked for a preacher with 10 years’ experience, advanced Bible and preaching related degrees, school age 
children, willing to stay for 10+ years, etc. etc.... 

As was stated in our announcement, Steve is our Pulpit Minister for the next several years and we look forward to his preaching and teaching.  
Additionally, we will re-start the search for a more long-term Pulpit Minister that our Eldership and Staff can help mentor and acclimate to our church 
family. 
 
We’ve asked Marty Laird to give the search committee a break for a few months and then get re-organized to move forward in their work.  Please 
continue to pray for the Search Committee, the Elders and for Steve as we all move through this process.   

- The Elders 
               Gary Duke, Bob Lee, John Hayes & Bill Russell 

 
 

GRADUATION CELEBRATION!!! 

TODAY AT 5:00 P.M. 
 

Make plans to be part of this special day.   The church 

will provide the meats, and everyone will be asked to 

bring side dishes, dessert and drinks.  If you plan to 

attend and haven’t signed up, please let Joshua know 

how many with be there.  We hope you plan to stay for 

this special time. During this special time, please keep 

these families in your prayers.  

Our graduates this year are: 

Anna Grace Bingham, Lexie Cochran,  

Andrew Johnston, Espi Pirir,  

Neida Sanchez & Allyson Stanley 

CHURCH VAN SPECIAL 
CONTRIBUTION 

Please use the small brown envelopes, 

located at or near your seat, for your 

church van contribution.  You will need 

to place this in the offering plate during 

the normal contribution. (i.e. we will not 

have a separate contribution time  

 

 

The beautiful flowers in our 

auditorium this morning are in 

memory of Ruby Sane with love from 

the Sane Family.   



MORNING WORSHIP ASSEMBLY 
May 21, 2017 

“Jesus’ Commencement Address” 
Psalm 111:10 

 

Welcome 
Song #– The Greatest Command (v.1-4) – John Cox 

 

Prayer: Jeff Ledbetter 

 

Song #983– Turn Your Eyes Upon Jesus  – John Cox 

Song #874–Jesus Is Lord (v.1-3) – John Cox 

 

Communion Prayer – Marty Laird 

Communion & Contribution Leaders 
 1.  Gary Duke                              5.  Bob Lee 

 2.  Donald Kittle                                                  6.  Toney Coley 

 3.  Kevin Stanley                                                 7.  Kelly Cherry 

 4.  Dean Baker                                                     8.  Jim Cook 
  

Song #760– Who Will follow Jesus? (v.1&4)) –  Albert Coley 
(Children Dismissed to Wee Worship) 

 

Scripture Reading – Caleb Laird 

Sermon – Steve Griggs 

 Invitation Song #207– Hark! The Gentle Voice (v.1-3) – 

 Albert Coley 

 

Shepherds’ Moment, Closing Prayer – John Hayes 

 

May Count on Sundays:  Clint Russell & Greg Smith 

May Wednesday Night Count:  Richard Milburn 
 

Nursery Attendants: Jane King & Cyndi King 

Wee Worship:  Josh & Priscilla Collins 

 

PICNIC GAMES  ICE CREAM 
SUNDAY, JUNE 4TH – PAVILION 

This will be for the whole Central Family, 
visitors, & guests!  It will also be a Community 
Outreach Event.  Please bring covered dishes, 
ice cream and drinks.  Please sign-up on 
sheet in the foyer.  If there is inclement weather, we will do it in 

the fellowship hall.   

 

LADS TO LEADERS RECOGNITION 
Sunday, May 28th -  

Next Sunday, 05/28/17, we will have a pizza party, 

after Sunday school, for everyone who participated in L-2-L this 

year.  After eating, we will go to Chattanooga to the Jump Park to jump for an 

hour.  If you participated in L-2-L this year, your pizza & Jump Park is 

free.  Everyone else is invited to join along but will need to do so at your own 

expense.  Please sign-up, in the lobby, if you plan to attend.    
 

IN HONOR... 
Several months ago, we purchased 6 weather-resistant, 

heavy duty picnic tables for the Pavillion and announced 

an opportunity to honor a loved one with a $600 

donation, to cover the cost of each table.  We have now put up plagues in 

the pavilion for 5 of those tables honoring Vester & Hazel Stanley, Ed 

& Joanne Jones, Maurice & Sybil Hogan, Don & Sue Evans, and 

Floy Head.  Thanks to the families who have contributed to this. Contact 

Bob Lee if you’re interested in purchasing the remaining table to honor 

someone.   

 

LANIE MEMORIES 

We are looking for memories from events 
that Lanie was a part of from the last 25 
years. For example:  Glow n Grow, VBS, 

Ladies Retreat, Elementary Classes, etc... If you 
have some memories in photos that you would like to share with 
everyone, please email them to Priscilla Collins at :  
cillawilliams@yahoo.com please email them by June 1st.  We 
will also have a “Treasure Chest” in the lobby to put pictures in if 
you cannot email them.   

 
 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED... 
Central will be handing out the County 

Summer Free Lunch again this year, but we 

are handing them out at the Church 

Building Pavillion.  This is going to be an excellent opportunity 

for outreach to the community.  If we get lots of volunteers, it will 

be easier on everyone.  The lunches are Monday – Friday Noon =-

until 1p.m.  Please sign up in the lobby to say what day you can 

help with this great program. 

 

 

 

TIMES & ATTENDANCE 
Week of May 14, 2017 

Sunday 9:30 a.m. Worship....................................................................................277 
Sunday 10:40 a.m. BibleClass..............................................................................173 

Wednesday 6:30 p.m. ...........................................................................................140  

Hispanic Congregation 
Sunday Worship ...................................................................................................42 

Sunday 10:10 a.m. Bible Class ............................................................................ N/C 

Wednesday Adult Class ........................................................................................07 

Budget ………..……………........................................................…......... $ 9,200.00 

Contribution (5/14) .............  ….............................................................   $ 9,172.00 

HOSPTIAL: Doug Bingham – Memorial/Chattanooga, leg infection ...Jimmy 

Duke – (Gary & Becky  Duke’s nephew) – surgeries start in June, one to get bone 

removed from leg for jaw, one for jaw surgery where the cancer is located, long 

road of rehab/feeding tube/chemo/radiation...Robert Jarrard- (Dawn Wilhite’s 
dad) Northeast GA Regional, Open Heart surgery/4by-passes on Wednesday, doing 

well ...Barry Newman –Quinton room #201 on Hospice...Morris Hill- on 

Hospice Care in Texas (Jean Hill) 
RECOVERING/HOME/SHUT-IN/ON-GOING ILLNESS: Yvonne Abernathy, 

John Allen, Brecklynn Allgood, Rickey Allmon, Minnie Anderson, Sherry Bales, 

Julie Barton, Charles & Peggy Bennett, Cindy Bigelow, Doug Bingham, Allen 
Bishop, Debbie Bolton,  Glenn Bromlett, Jack & Elizabeth Brown, Sandi Brown, 

Thomas Brown, Valor Burnett, Carman Carillo, Nelda Carr, Jeff Chadwick, 
Charlotte Chaney, Lester Chastain, Gina Christiansen, Barbara Cloer, Bill & 

Rebecca Cofer, Linda Coley, Sherry Coley, Evan Connelly, Gabbi Cook, Bill & 

Glenda Cornutt, Kenneth Crow, Jim Dalzell, Allie Daniel, Steve Daniel, Helen 
Dardin, Titus Davenport, Vanessa Decker, Charles Doler, Marie Dollar, Kent 

Dotson, Chrissy Edwards, Demar Elam, Terry Ensley, Alex Foshee, Joan Foshee, 

Mark Foshee, Judson Gay, Sonny Gay, Donnie Gilliam, Katherine Green, Jane 

Griffen, Jon Griggs, Cora Hackney, Ed & Pat Hall, Lauren Hall, Richard Hall, 

Morris Hill, Rhonda Hill, Burt Hinton, Judy Hoffpauir, Bruce Holloway, Benny & 

Kathy Holloway, Seaver Hudson, Lida Hunt, Linda Ivey, Adam Jackson, Barbara 
Jackson, Dennis Jackson, Carl Johnson, Bill Johnson, Ed Jones, Lanie Jones, 

Barbara Judd, Diane Kinsey, Bob Kroll, Cindy Langford, Debbie Lanning, Anne 

Lee, Carly Lewis, Hannah Locke, Susan Kouassi, Sandra Lowe, Judy Malone, 
Lavelle Marcus, Delpha Mason, Brenda Mathis, Renee Mathis, Mike Mays, Betty 

Melson, Esme Miller, Doug & Sue Mitchell, David Morris, Josh Mullins, Juanita 

Newman, Edra Nix, Belinda Pack, Sandra Parker, Tina Parker, Willa Mae Phillips, 
Carolyn Powell, Virgil & Kathryn Pressnell, Brodie Quinn, Yahir Reyes, Bobby 

Rivers, Gladys Rogers, Layfield Rous, Bill Russell, Lamar Sane, Brenda Shepherd, 

Connie Shepherd, Hazel Shepherd, Martha Shepherd, Adrianna Shireman, 
Charlotte Silvers, Wanda Sliger, Brandi Smith, Jerry Smith, Lauren Smith, Karen 

Stanley, Mike Stanton, Colleen Stevens, Zane Steward, Tommy & Jimmie Stroud, 

Jim Stuman, Charlie Swanson, Cayden Tennant, Bill Threet, Reatha, Martin & Jeff 
Tilley, Sam Vandergriff, Wayne Warnack, Cheryl Welch, Chris Williams, Teresa 

Williams, Steve & Barbara Wilson, Cathy Woods, David Wright Please notify  the 

office or Shay Bingham if someone needs to be added or removed from this 

list.  You can also make a note on your attendance card. 

mailto:cillawilliams@yahoo.com


Congratulations 
2017 Graduates! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

      Congratulations, Graduates!    

Trust In The Lord 

Trust in yourself, 
And you will always be disappointed at 

your level of achievement. 
 

Trust in friends, 
And they may let you down in your hour 

of greatest need. 
 

Trust in money, 
And you will spend your days trying to  

protect your investments. 
 

But trust in God, 
And you can rest assured of His 

eternal presence! 

 

For the Lord is good, his mercy is everlasting; 
And his truth endureth to all generations. 

Psalm 100:5 

Anna Grace Bingham Lexie Cochran 

Andrew Johnston 

Neida Sanchez 

Allyson Stanley 

Espi Pirir 


